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November   

Monday 7th 9.30am PaFM AGM and Meeting 

Tuesday 8th  5.30pm Chaplaincy & Wellbeing Support Group Meeting 

Thursday 10th 9.10am 2017 Prep Transition 

Friday 11th  Prep - 3 Swimming 

Tuesday 15th   
 

2017 Information Evening 
6pm Prep - 6 - G Block          7pm Year 7 - IMPACT Centre 

Wednesday 16th  6.15pm College Council 

Friday 18th   Prep - 3 Swimming 

Tuesday 22nd 7pm Information Evening - 2018 Enrolments 

Friday 25th  Prep - 3 Swimming 

December   

Friday 2nd  Prep - 3 Swimming 
Mango Madness Twilight Concert 

Monday 5th  PUPIL FREE DAY - 2017 STAFF PLANNING DAY 
OSHC available - please book 

Tues 6th - Wed 7th  Year 7, 2017 Orientation Days 

Friday 9th  Prep - 3 Swimming 

Monday 12th  Year 6 Celebration Evening 

Tuesday 13th  7.30pm Awards Night & Year 12 Graduation  

Wednesday 14th 11am Parent Helpers’ Morning Tea 

Thursday 15th   Year 6 Excursion to Funfields 

Tuesday 20th  11am End of Term 4, 2016 

2017 DATES TO REMEMBER 
Primary Book Pick up Day Monday 30th January 9.30am - 2pm 
Year 1– 10 students begin 8.54am Wednesday 1st  February 
Year 11 - 12 students begin 10.00am Wednesday 1st  February 

Prep students begin on Thursday 2nd February 
VCAL Students begin 8.54am Friday 3rd February 
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Assistant Principal’s Report 
 
2017 Leadership Inauguration 
Congratulations to the 2017 student    
leaders who were inaugurated into their 
positions on Wednesday November 2nd. 
 
 
College Captains  Rayanne Margi  
                                            Jasmin Voykovic 
Primary College Captains Alexandra Saveski  
                                            Keelan Russell 
International Captains William Chen 
                                            Wesley Wang 
Deputy Captains                Luke Giove 
 Yanfei Yang 
Music Captains                  Dana D’Angelo 
 Amy Graham 
Deputy Music Captains     Daniel Yao 
 Jonathan Yeung 
Shepherd House  
Captains Emma Reeves 
 Sarah Reeves 
Leader Milos Popovic 
Carter House 
Captains Sheveytha Saravanan 
 Ethan Billman 
Leader Sabrina Dal Maso 
Scarff House 
Captains Paige Voykovic 
 Ashlee Longbottom 
Leader Charlotte Kilpatrick 
Ramsay House 
Captain Abdiraman Mohamed 
 Declan Hall 
Leader Erica Favaloro 
SRC Representative      Emily Ray 
 
My thanks to the teachers and students for the way the 
leadership process was conducted.  It was wonderful to 
see the number of students who were prepared to     
nominate for a position.  It takes a lot of courage to put 
oneself forward for a leadership role and all are to be 
commended.  Unfortunately, some may be disappointed 
to have missed out on a formal position but hopefully 
their enthusiasm and commitment to the progress of the 
school can be harnessed in many other ways. 
 
Some photos from the Inauguration on Wednesday 
evening have been included in this issue. 
 

Watsonia RSL Scholarship 
Congratulations to Khadija and Jade who are the     
recipients of the Watsonia RSL Scholarship this year.  
Well done to both girls!  The teachers have said that 
they have consistently displayed exemplary attitudes 
throughout the year. They will receive their award at 
the Watsonia RSL Remembrance Day Ceremony next 
Friday. 
 
Working Bee 
Thank you to all of the families and students who     
attended the working bee, 33 in all which is an       
amazing turnout.  Your work around the Early Years 
area is much appreciated and is making a difference. 
 
Election Day BBQ 
Thank you to also to those who assisted with the BBQ 
on Council Election Day.   Conditions were very       
difficult with the weather but we all battled on.   
 
Trivia Night 
Thank you to all those who attended the Trivia night 
last Friday.  It was very well run by the VERB Group 
and Mike Clarke.  Special thanks also to Cathie for her 
organisation. 
 
Masters BBQ 
The Chaplaincy & Wellbeing Support Group have been 
very busy indeed and are also running the BBQ at 
Masters tomorrow November 5th. 
Thank you to staff and parents who have volunteered 
to help. Come down and support us if you have a 
chance. 
 
Help Needed 
The Early Years staff have put out an SOS for         
assistance with sorting out the reading room.  Please 
contact Anne Hillman or Karen Butterworth if you can 
assist.  I believe a lovely morning tea id on offer as a 
thank you. 
 
Parent Helpers’ Morning Tea 
An invitation has been included to a special morning 
tea for all of the wonderful parents/guardians who have 
been so instrumental in supporting us in 2016. Your 
support in so many areas: PaFM, working bees,      
College Council, excursions, classroom helpers and 
many other areas is evidence of the great team we 
have here at Macleod. So, please let us express our        
gratitude and appreciation by treating you to a “thank 
you” morning tea on Wednesday 14th December. 

Prep/1 COJ 1/2 HIL 3/4 BUT 3/4 CAM 5/6 PET/PAS 5/6 PIP/PAS 
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Pupil of the Week Ending 4th November 
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Pupil of the Week Ending 28th October 



Book Lists 
Book lists for 2017 will be sent home next Monday.  Yes, 
it is that time of year again.  Please ensure that the 
booklist is returned to your child’s teacher by December 
1st. 
 
Friday Playgroup 
Our Friday Playgroup had concluded for 2016. special 
thanks to Elissa, Leonie, Karen, Prue and Rae who have 
been fantastic in supporting this program. We have 
made some wonderful new friends this year.  Thank you 
ladies for enabling us to provide this opportunity to     
families.  Children coming along have enjoyed rich    
learning and socialising experiences.  We hope to start 
again in 2017. 
 
Foundation Orientation  
The final Orientation session for 2017 Foundation      
students is on Thursday.  Please remind any friends or 
family members who may not have enrolled their school 
age child to please so do as quickly as possible. 
 
2017 Destinations 
A reminder to let myself/class teacher know in writing as 
soon as possible if your family are moving at the end of 
the year.  This important information greatly assists us 
with staffing and class placements. 
 

Georgina Convery 
Assistant Principal 
 

Chaplaincy & Wellbeing Support Group 

Our current Chaplaincy and Wellbeing Support Group    
fundraiser is NEW! Seed Creations Australia is a     
Sydney based company that promotes gardening for the 
whole family. Order forms and money will be due back 
by November 18th and orders will be delivered in the first 
week of December.  
 
Many thanks for the brave and stalwart crew who helped 
out in very wintry conditions last Saturday on the      
Sausage Sizzle for the Council Election. We had a 
steady stream of customers and ended up raising $760. 
Particular thanks go to Judy Edwards who was there for 
half the day, and to our ever helpful Year 9 student 
Ethan Billman, who was there for the entire time (in a     
t-shirt, but he said he wasn’t cold!).  
 
And we will be doing it all again on November 5th at 
Masters Northland! They are still trading (in fact they 
are quite busy!) and our long time booked Saturday has 
been confirmed. If anyone is able to give any time to 
help with this BBQ we would be very grateful! Please 
contact me on 9459 2278 or 0411 883 904. Thank you! 
 
Our last fundraiser for the year (apart from the second 
hand book sale) is another Heidelberg Theatre       
Company night. We have only 20 tickets available for 
the play, ‘One Man, Two Guvnors’ on Thursday      
November 17th at 8pm. Tickets are $25 for Adults and 
$20 Concession and available from the Office. This is 
quite a well-known British play and is very funny. Get in 
quick to get your ticket! 

Cathie Clarke 

Parents & Friends of Macleod - PaFM 
**WORKING BEE - A HUGE THANK YOU to all that 
helped at the recent working bee.  A GREAT turn 
out considering the weather conditions that      
weekend!!  The poor weather meant we couldn't get 
any of the painting tasks done however, we did       
manage to get a lot of other jobs done including some 
general gardening, Fairy garden stage 1, planter boxes 
set up and positioned and laying of chip-bark just to 
name a few.   The team morale and school community 
spirit certainly was high and continues to raise.  
Please note we will have a twilight after school 
working bee before the end of the year to get some 
more tasks completed including the painting 
tasks . Date to be advised.     
 
**ICY POLES are back!!  Every Thursday directly after 
school and also on the hotter days as they approach 
later in the term.  $1 per icy pole.   
 
**P&F presents FAMILY MOVIE NIGHT -  Friday 18th 

November.  Handouts with further Information will be 
given out in class next week.   
 
**PLAYGROUP - Is there anyone interested in     
volunteering to run the weekly playgroup?  Fridays 
1030am to 1130am.  
We are looking for someone to run the playgroup on a 
weekly basis with the hope to have it running in         
particular for Term 1 2017 to assist in potential future 
prep enrolments. A great little program for someone 
with a passion for kids or a parent who would bring 
their child along anyway or perhaps a tertiary student 
looking at gaining experience??   Please leave your 
details with the general office if you are interested and 
we will be in touch for further discussion.    
 
**ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (AGM)  
THIS COMING MONDAY 7th NOVEMBER AT 9.30am 
(and will be in conjunction with our next monthly     
meeting)  in the primary staff room behind Mrs   
Convery's office New members are always          
welcome.  
 
The positions for next year need to be filled. So if you 
are interested in taking on an important part in your 
child's school than the Parents & Friends Committee is 
a great place to start!  So please come along and find 
out more about the committee and each of the         
positions available.  We would love some new       
members with fresh new ideas.   Please note you can 
only vote if you are a financial member so please bring 
a gold coin to the  AGM. 
Coordinator –  Position Available for 2017 
Secretary –  Position Available for 2017  
Treasurer –  Position Available fort 2017 
Fundraising Coordinator – Position Available for 2017 
Communications Officer – Rae happy to continue this 
position for 2017 
General Committee Members – several  available  
 
If you can't make the meetings but would like to have 
input please join us via Facebook: https://
www.facebook.com/groups/macleodpfc/ 

Rae Eshun 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/macleodpfc/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/macleodpfc/


College Captains 

Ramsay House 

Scarff House 

Music Captains 

Shepherd House 

Carter House 
 
 
 



OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
2017 PLANNING DAY - PUPIL FREE   

Monday 5th December, 2016 
TIME: 7.00AM – 6.30PM 

CHILDREN NEED TO BRING THEIR OWN LUNCH 
BREAKFAST & AFTERNOON TEA 

INCLUDING FRESH FRUIT WILL BE PROVIDED 
FEE: $40.00 PER CHILD 

Julie   9457-0234      or     0401 – 991 -093 
CHILD CARE BENEFIT (CCB) IS AVAILABLE TO ALL FAMILIES AS A FEE REDUCTION 

BOOKINGS FOR THIS DAY ARE ESSENTIAL AND MUST BE MADE BY NO LATER THAN 25h NOVEMBER 
PLEASE CALL OR EMAIL TO ADVISE WHETHER YOU NEED CARE FOR THIS DAY OR NOT. 

Applications for Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) 
Parents who hold a valid Health Care Card are eligible to apply for CSEF. This grants each school-aged child an 
amount of money to be used during the year for any camp, sport or excursion. This money cannot be used for 
books, uniforms, fees, or any other expense. Funds will be held by the school and allocated towards any camp, 
sport, or excursion for which there is a fee payable. 
Parents or legal guardians are required to complete a CSEF application form every year and lodge it with their 
child’s school for processing. IF YOU DO NOT LODGE AN APPLICATION FORM YOU WILL NOT RECEIVE YOUR    
FUNDING. 
Application forms should be completed and lodged with schools by 3 March 2017, as payments are made from 
March. However schools will be able to accept and process applications up until the end of term two each year. 
Please note that late applications cannot be processed under any circumstances. 
Application forms are included in this newsletter and can also be requested at the General Office. 
 
Shared custody 
The CSEF system only allows one application per student. Parents in shared custody situations are encouraged to 
make decisions as to who applies for the CSEF. Schools should not be put into the position of arbitrating in          
decisions such as this. 
If the parents cannot decide between themselves who should apply, they should be encouraged to resolve the     
dispute through the Family Court, or contact the Department's CSEF Helpdesk for more information on 1800 060 
970. 










